North East Coast survey featured in ‘Archaeology: County Durham’
The latest issue of ‘Archaeology: County Durham’, the annual magazine detailing new discoveries in County Durham, has now been published and includes an article about ARS Ltd’s North East Coast Survey. The article details the work that has been carried out at Crimdon Dene in Durham as part of the English Heritage funded North East Rapid Coastal Zone Assessment. The NERCZA project is part of a country-wide investigation which aims to evaluate archaeological remains and heritage assets along the entire coastline of England by 2013. In the case of the North East Project, the area under investigation runs from Whitby to Berwick-upon-Tweed on the Scottish border.
The site at Crimdon Dene was highlighted during Phase 1 of the NERCZA (desk-based assessment and aerial photograph mapping) as
 being of importance due to the discovery of a flint scatter in the 1930’s. A survey, carried out by ARS Ltd, aimed to find the exact location of the flint scatter and also to record any other archaeological features in the surrounding area. A walkover of the site helped to establish that the scatter had most likely come from a spur of land in front of the Dene, and on further inspection it was discovered that some organic layers had been exposed possibly representing a preserved Mesolithic land surface. Samples are currently undergoing dating analysis. Surrounding the Dene there are also a number of World War II military remains including pillboxes and a gun emplacement, which have survived extremely well in comparison to other examples on the North East Coast. The recording of features like those at Crimdon Dene has contributed greatly to our knowledge of the threat which coastal erosion poses to the archaeological remains of our coastline. The full results of the work will be published later in the year.
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